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What a week! What a term! We reach the end of the first term and I am delighted with how hard the children 

have worked and I am so pleased with their achievements.  

As you are all aware, the school received a Section 8 Ofsted inspection on Wednesday. The report will be 
published during term 2. I would like to thank all the parents for their support towards us during the 
inspection; the kind words, the gifts and the participation in the parent survey have all been so helpful and so 
important. I would also like to thank the staff who have worked so hard since I have been in post at the school. 
Together with the parent community and children we make a fantastic team. The children really were a credit 
to us all yesterday as they showed the inspection team how brilliant they are. I am very proud to lead such an 
amazing and unique school. 
 
The second session of parents evening will now take place on Tuesday 16th November, Mrs Halliday will be in 
contact with you early next term to make the arrangements. I am sorry for any inconvenience caused by the 
postponement of meetings originally arranged for Tuesday. 
 
Another big success this term, has been the reintroduction of after school clubs. The arrangements for these 
clubs will remain the same until Christmas. We will then offer different clubs from January and open places for 
the Reception children. If your child was taking part in a club, they will still be on the register for that club in 
term 2. If your child is not yet involved but would like to join a club, please contact the office to see if there are 
any spaces. Clubs will resume on the first week back but there will not be a film club on Monday 1st November. 
 
Finally I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a well deserved, half term holiday. Have a great 
time with your family and let's hope for some wonderful autumnal weather. I look forward to seeing you all 
again next term so that together with the children we can continue to take the school from strength to 
strength. 
 
Kind regards, 
Thomas Bird 
Head of School 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Half Term! 

Enjoy a well earned rest! 

We look forward to welcoming you back on the 

1st November 2021. 

mailto:office@charing.kent.sch.uk
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Attendance is important to us because if your child is 
not in school we cannot teach them, and they miss 
important learning.   

Research has shown that those children with poor 
attendance perform less well at school, and in their 
exams. 

Please help us to ensure your child reaches their full 
potential, by encouraging your child to attend school 
as regularly as possible. 

The national expectation for attendance is 96.6%.   
Figures of 90% or less are classed as persistent 
absence. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rabbits

 Squirrels 

Otters 

 
 

Foxes 

Owls

 

96 96 78 96 88 

Whole School – 

90% 

Year to date –  

91% 

Target –  

96% 

 

As part of our ongoing work to keep children safe online, 

we are continuing to share information about how to keep 

your children safe on social media apps and online. This 

week’s poster about SOCIAL BOTS is at the end of the 

newsletter.  Please continue to monitor your child’s online 

behaviour and access. If you need help with a specific app 

we have not highlighted yet, please talk to Mrs Hammond. 

Individual Pupil attendance 

 
Percentage 
Attendance 
 

 
Days Off Of 
School / Year 

100% 
 

No days 

95% 
 

9 

90% 
 

19 

85% 
 

29 

80% 38 
 

75% 48 
 

70 % 57 
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Our worship this week has focused on 

Psalm 23: The Lord is my Shepherd. We 

have explored how this teaches 

Christians about God and that he is 

always there to help in times of 

difficulty.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prayer 

Father God, 

Thank you for our school 

Help us to: 

Grow in CONFIDENCE 

Learn with DETERMINATION 

Live by FAITH 

Build good FRIENDSHIPS and 

Show RESPECT to all 

Amen 

 

 

CELEBRATION COLLECTIVE WORSHIP 

Harry H 

Bobby 

Fraser 

 

Spencer P 

 

Tristan 

Lia 

Aoife 

Dre 

Amber 

Casey Savanna 

Lenny-John Reuben 

Zyanyah Freya 

Elloiuse 
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Next term Rabbits are going to be learning all about 'Amazing Animals'. We will be 

exploring wild animals and pets, from bears and elephants, to cats, dogs and 

Guinea pigs! We will be reading 'Goldilocks and the Three Bears', 'Dear Zoon', 

'Elmer' and 'Mog' stories, amongst many others. Look out for details about a teddy 

bears picnic! 

Of course, we will be looking forward to going on our first big trip out with the 
school to see the pantomime and enjoying lots of Christmas activities later in the 
term. 
 

Next term, Squirrels' topic is 'The Great Fire of London.' We will be basing our 

English writing on the story of 'Toby and the Great Fire of London' and linking this 

to our History lessons. To link into this time period, we will be continuing our 

science topic of 'Materials' and focusing on more experiments and investigations. 

We will also be doing Design and Technology this term and look at what makes a 

house strong, looking at different materials that will keep a house strong and the 

different techniques we can use to make them. Finally, we will be learning about 

Gymnastics in PE.  

Next term, Otters' topic is 'The Gunpowder plot'. We will be basing our English 

writing on the story of ‘Mr Fawkes, the King and the Gunpowder plot’ and linking 

this to our History lessons. To link into this time period, our science topic will be 

'Materials' and focusing on more experiments and investigations. We will also be 

doing Design and Technology this term and learning about ingredients for cooking. 

In RE will be looking at why Christmas matters for Christians. Finally, we will be 

learning about Gymnastics in PE. 
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If you would like your child to join, places are available at £3 per session. 

Please contact office@charing.kent.sch.uk for more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After a very successful term 1, we are now looking forward to term 2! We will be 

learning about Victorians as part of history in term 2. Please keep your eyes peeled 

next term for an announcement for dress up day! Our English lessons will also be 

based on a text set in the same era. For science we will learning about human 

bodies and for RE, we will be looking at Judaism. Owls class have shown great 

enthusiasm for learning this term and the entire teaching team is proud of them! 

We wish all children and their families a restful and safe half term break. 

I'd like to say an enormous well done to everyone. You've worked so hard and 
been so determined to learn this term. I'm super proud of every one of you! Well 
done! 
Next term we will be practising our multiplication and division skills in maths as 
well as focussing on learning all our times tables to 12. In English we will be 
reading The Last Bear which complements our geography topic of climate zones. 
We will investigate animals including humans in science and I'm very excited about 
all the practical experiments we will design to answer our questions. In music we 
will continue our ukulele learning and hopefully put on a concert to show off all 
our fantastic learning. 
Brilliant work Foxes! Have a wonderful half term and I can't wait to see you all 
again on 1st November ready for a fun filled, busy Term 2! 
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Coffee Club 

Friday’s at 2:45pm with Mrs Nunn in the Hall 

Parents are invited in for coffee and a casual chat 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming  
Events: 

We’re very excited that works are scheduled to begin on our 

new perimeter fence this weekend. The contracted company 

are due to start on Saturday 23rd October and over the half 

term break. Please be advised that there may be some 

disruption and noise but it will be kept to a minimum. Thank 

you for your patience and understanding as we continue to 

improve the school. 

Don’t forget that UK 

clocks go back 1 hour 

at 2am on Sunday 

31st October 2021 

Please support our PTFA by donating your 

unwanted clothes in the collection bags 

that have been sent home. Eco kids will be 

collecting your donations on the 18th 

November. We will accept donations at 

school from the 15th November. 

We are very much looking 

forward to cooking in our Life 

Skills lessons for Term 2. 



Confidence 

Determination   

Faith  

Friendship Respect 

Living and Learning with Faith, Friendship and Fun 

  

Friday 10th December 2021 

Hazlitt Theatre Maidstone 

 

Back by popular demand! 

PTFA Quiz Night 

12th November 2021 

£5 per ticket plus interval games. Doors open at 7:30pm. Bring your own drinks and snacks. 

Book your place at ptfa@charing.kent.sch.uk or at the school office. 

Remembrance Sunday 14th November 

St Peter and St Paul’s Church for the Remembrance Service. 

Children in Need Friday 20th November 

More details coming soon…. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Individual school photo day. 

Thursday 18th November 

Please note that on this occasion we are unable to invite 

pre-school siblings into school for photos. 
 

Armistice Day 11th November. 

Children that belong to a uniformed organisation (Beavers, Rainbows, Brownies, Girls/Boys 
Brigade etc) are invited to wear their club uniform to school in honour of Armistice Day. 

Upcoming  

Events continued: 

mailto:ptfa@charing.kent.sch.uk
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